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24  February 2016
Under Embargo until 00:01hrs Thursday 25 February 2016
Media Release:
Police and Crime Commissioner’s Response to HMIC  PEEL Assessment
Cumbria’s Police and Crime Commissioner, Richard Rhodes, has today received a report from HM Inspectorate of Constabulary (HMIC) regarding their assessment of the effectiveness, efficiency and legitimacy with which Cumbria Constabulary keeps people safe and reduces crime.
Richard Rhodes said: “I am pleased with the outcome of the HMIC PEEL assessment, and the recognition that Cumbria Constabulary is performing well in areas such as efficiency and legitimacy, which were deemed ‘good’.  That said, there are identified areas for improvement under the ‘effectiveness’ strand of the inspection, which I will continue to monitor as part of my role of holding the Chief Constable to account.
“The report highlights many examples of good practise, including that the Constabulary are good at preventing crime and anti-social behaviour with neighbourhood teams working well with partner organisations to resolve local problems.  They have demonstrated good financial management by achieving the savings required from previous spending review periods, while maintaining a high-quality response to calls for service from the public.  In addition, HMIC found that the new workforce model has improved partnership working, and the increased use of technology aims to ensure the Constabulary can work more efficiently and effectively with fewer resources.  Inspectors also identified that there is a positive culture within the Constabulary that encourages the workforce to behave professionally and ethically. 

“That said, it is important for me to mention areas for improvement, and in the year ahead the force will need to concentrate and increase its efforts to improve the quality of its investigations of less complex crime and enhance the quality of its case prosecution files. In addition the force will also need to improve its understanding and application of Stop and Search. There is also a need for the Constabulary to improve its assessment and response to vulnerable victims, and I will be monitoring closely their response to this key area.” 

 Constabulary said:
Editors’ note:
The full report can be read onHMIC’s website here:

http://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmic/
Further information: 
Gill Shearer, Cumbria Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 01768 217734 or Gillian.shearer@cumbria.police.uk
CUMBRIA OFFICE OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER
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